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Whatriggs Early Childhood Centre

February 2023 Newsletter
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Details of recent learning experiences can be found on our Blog. Planning is created following children’s interests and contributions to ensure they are consulted in their learning. The blog shows examples of recent activities and some of the learning that has taken place within the different playrooms.
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We have recently spent time focusing on Scotland and Burns night in the ECC. On Wednesday 25th January, we had a Scottish day and enjoyed sampling some Scottish food including haggis, neeps and tatties and some shortbread. The children listened to Scottish poems and stories and danced to Scottish music.
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We also welcomed our families into the school hall for our Ceilidhs. Thank you to those of you who attended this family event. A fun day was had by all, with lots of great dancing!
Woodland visits
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The weekly woodland visits returned last week and some of the children from the birch playroom spent time in the Bellfield estate on Wednesday. The Children from the birch room will continue with their 3 week block of visits this week and then it will be the children from the oak room that will begin their weekly visits. These will continue on a rotational basis every 3 weeks so that the children from all of the 3-5 playrooms will participate. We will inform you of your child’s dates to take part nearer the time. When all children from the 3-5s have completed their block visits, we will organise this for children within the 2-3 room.
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Last week, the children in birch spent time assessing the area for risks and following on from the big bird watch, they enjoyed looking for birds and also having their snack in the woods. This week they will be moving on to den building.
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New starts

We have recently had new children joining both our 2-3 and 3-5 playrooms and some children will also start this week for the February intake and also in March, we will then have our full intake of children for this session. The children who joined us in January or transferred into the 3-5 room from the 2-3 room are settling well and are keen to explore the environment, resources and activities. The staff are enjoying getting to know the children and families and we hope everyone has a positive experience while attending Whatriggs ECC. If they have not already done so, key workers will arrange a time with you to complete your child’s care plan, this should only take around 10/15 minutes of your time and will assist us in getting to know your child better and helping us to meet their individual needs. Care plan review meetings will also take place for some of our existing children. This will be done at a mutually convenient time.
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School Registration
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By now, all parents of pre-school children should have registered at school for the August 2023 intake, even if you are planning to defer your child’s entry to school. This was due for completion in January. If you have not yet done so, you will need to complete this online registration as a matter of urgency to ensure your child is included.
Early Learning and Childcare Registration Weeks 2023/2024 session
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This will take place online during the last week in February and first week in March (Monday 27th February- Sunday 12th March).
If you have a child who will be three years old between March 1st 2023 and the end of February 2024, please ensure you register within the dates provided by the local authority. We would also appreciate it if you could spread the word to friends and family who have children of this age. 
Please note, if your child currently attends the Centre in one of the 3-5 rooms and you want their placement to continue next year, you do not require to re-register, unless you wish to apply for a change of session. If you don’t complete the online registration, your child will automatically be registered for the session they currently have with us this year. If your child attends in our 2-3 room, you require to complete the online registration. If you require any further information, please speak to a member of staff. 
Someone you love Outdoor stay and play

This is planned for this week – Tuesday 7th February, to celebrate Valentine’s Day. We will have various activities on offer in our garden for you to share with your child.
Reminder of times to attend –

· 9.30-10.15am – Oak and Willow AM children

· 1.30-2.15pm – Oak and Willow PM children

· 2.30-3.15pm – Birch and Chestnut children

Thank you for completing the online form to let us know if you are able to attend. As this is an outdoor event, weather appropriate clothing and footwear will be required.
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World Book Day
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This will be taking place on Thursday 2nd March. On this day, we will be doing lots of related activities and aiming to further promote your child’s interest in books and other reading materials. Some of the children will also visit the library throughout the week to select books for us to share and enjoy within the ECC. You will also be provided with a book token to purchase one of the available £1.00 books from thousands of independent bookshops.
Staff
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( We are delighted to welcome Linzi who joined us as a clerical assistant in January. She will be in the Centre each day from 1.00-6.00pm and Janet will continue in the mornings from 8.00-1.00pm. Linzi has settled in really well and we already know that she will be a great addition to our team!
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Sadly our modern apprentice Catriona who has been based in the chestnut room has now left us. She has been with us since last January, but has now been moved to another Centre to complete her training. Although this will be good experience for Catriona, she will be very missed as she had become a valuable member of our team. She says we haven’t seen the last of her though as she hopes to return on supply when she is a qualified ELCP. We wish her well in completing her training and hope she enjoys working at her new Centre.
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We will also be welcoming back Sharelle very soon, as she returns from maternity leave next week on Tuesday 7th February. Sharelle will be returning on a part time basis and will be in the Centre on a Monday and Tuesday full days and Wednesday mornings. She will be based in the oak room as joint key worker for the blue dolphins group. 
Beth will continue in the oak room but will now be working on a part time basis on a Wednesday afternoon, Thursday and Friday full days.
Our students who were with us last term have also now returned to the Centre for their next six week block placement. Jett is back working in the Chestnut room and Lauren has returned to the oak room. They will both be with us Monday-Thursday each week until 9th March. The children are happy to see them again and we hope both students have an enjoyable and valuable experience during their second placement with us.

Katie who is BA Student, will also return for her second three week block placement with us from Monday 27th February until Friday 17th March. We are looking forward to having Katie back in the Centre soon.
Reminders
Children’s clothing
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We have a uniform, which consists of a polo shirt and sweatshirt, please note this is not compulsory, and it is your choice if you would rather your child wears their own clothes. However, if this is the case, please ensure your child does not come dressed in their best clothes, as they will regularly be involved in messy play and outdoor activities. Even though we provide outdoor clothing and aprons, clothes can still become dirty. Also, if you have not yet provided a pair of wellie boots for your child, we would appreciate it if you could bring these in as soon as possible as the children are outdoors on a daily basis.

Lost Property

To avoid things being misplaced or lost, can you please ensure that all items are clearly labelled with iron or sewn on nametags or a name written on in permanent marker on the label. It is very difficult to reunite clothing to the rightful owner without a name to start the search. We have also provided all children with a bag for their peg, which is labelled with the child’s name and group. This helps to avoid mix-ups with bags and causes less congestion at the cloakroom areas. Please note, these bags will not be taken home as they belong to the ECC and will remain on your child’s peg. Any items your child requires should be brought in to be placed in the bags provided. We would advise that children are discouraged from bringing other belongings such as toys into the Centre, as these can easily get mixed up with our own resources. Unless the item is used as a comforter, it is best left at home to avoid any upset if it gets lost or broken. 
Forms 
For the families who have recently joined us, please can you ensure that any forms you received in your welcome pack are returned to us as soon as possible, these include the ‘All about me’ and security code.

Security

For safety and security reasons, please inform a member of staff if someone other than yourself will be arriving to collect your child. If someone unknown to us arrives without your prior notification, they will be asked for your child’s security code. If you have not yet provided us with your individual code, please hand this into the main office.
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Infection control 

Now that we have started a new term and the children are interacting with many other children, illness and bugs occur and can be easily passed to others. We ask that if your child is unwell that you keep them at home for your child’s own comfort and also to avoid the spread of infection. 48-hour absence is required following the last bout of sickness to avoid bugs like novo virus from being spread. 

Can we also please ask that you regularly check your child’s hair for head lice, checking your child’s hair regularly should be part of your family’s personal hygiene routine and could stop a small problem becoming a persistent issue. If found, please treat accordingly to avoid passing to other children, there are many ways to go about treating head lice but we need to act fast and check frequently first. Your local chemist can provide you with the suitable treatments and if you are registered at a pharmacy you can receive this treatment for free. The website www.onceaweektakeapeek.co.uk offers free advice to parents. 

Car park
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Although the car park may be used by parents within the ECC if needed, we would encourage you to use the school park and stride policy if possible. This means driving part of the journey and walking the last 5 or10 minutes, keeping cars well away from roads around the school. The car park can also be used for those requiring accessible parking. 
Please note: There is a no movement zone in place from 2.40-3.10pm.
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Communication
Please continue to check our BLOG, Facebook page, Twitter and App for up to date information about what is happening within the Centre to ensure that you don’t miss any important updates. 

Our vision, values and aims can also be found on our blog, as well as our improvement priorities from our 2022/2023 improvement plan.
February Holiday
* Reminder that the ECC will be closed Tuesday 14th and Wednesday 15th February for staff in-service days. *
For the children who attend during term time only, there will also be no sessions on Thursday 9th, Friday 10th and Monday 13th. We will re-open on Thursday 16th February for all children. If your child attends on a 48-week basis but will not be attending during the February holiday, can you please let us know. We recently sent out an email to you to gather this information, we would appreciate it if you would respond so that we know attendance numbers in advance. This will help us to ensure we provide adequate staffing and meal provisions We hope that everyone has an enjoyable break when it comes.

Meals Provision

During every holiday period, we must submit a meals form in advance. This has to state the number of children who will be attending each session, so that the correct amount of meals are provided each day. As the meals are not made by Whatriggs school kitchen, we need to ensure we provide accurate numbers prior to the holiday. Therefore, as mentioned above, we would appreciate it if you could let us know if your 48 week child won’t be attending during the term time holiday dates above. Thank you
Feedback
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Please get in touch if you have any questions, concerns or if you have any feedback that will help us to improve the service we provide. We value the views of our families and appreciate any ideas you may have regarding the Centre.

We hope that everyone has
a great 2023
at Whatriggs ECC!
